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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

School Infrastructure NSW regularly inspects and maintains school infrastructure as part of a comprehensive and 
ongoing program to keep school assets in optimal condition and ensure the safety and wellbeing of our school 
community across more than 2,200 NSW schools.  

The school holidays are the ideal time for some maintenance projects as it means work can take place without 
disrupting learning.  

Planned maintenance over the holidays may involve working with hazardous materials such as asbestos or lead 
containing material. This is to notify you of this work.  

Planned maintenance 

As previously advised, before the beginning of Term 1 2023, precautionary work was successfully undertaken to 

address lead containing material within Block C at Gardeners Road Public School. This included applying a new coat of 

paint to all walls (up to two metres in height), and to all other paintable surfaces in the building. 

We will be conducting further preventative maintenance in Block A and Block C during the April school holidays 

between Friday 7 April and Sunday 23 April. The work will include applying a new coat of paint to worn surfaces, 

including doors and skirting boards.  

The areas will be cordoned off before work begins and will remain out of bounds to anyone visiting the school site 

until the work is finished.  

All work will be undertaken by a licensed and accredited contractor and monitored closely by an independent 

occupational hygienist. A clearance certificate will be provided to the school by the independent occupational 

hygienist before the areas are reopened for next term.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority. Thank you for your 
cooperation during this important work. 

If you have any questions about the work, please contact us on the details below. 

Sports courts upgrade 

As you may already know, the sports courts are being upgraded at Gardeners Road Public School as part of a joint 

funding program with the school. Work began in February this year and will continue throughout the April school 

holidays. It is expected the upgrade will be completed by the end of Term 2.  
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